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Canon Liam Stevenson, PP VF 
Fr Joseph Wozniak, S.Chr 
Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Fr Maciej Zacharek, CC 
Deacon Kevin Devine 
                        

St. Peter’s Parish, Shankill 

12th NOVEMBER 2023 – THIRTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

 
RECENTLY DECEASED 

Joseph (Joe) Brady, Lake Street 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
Sunday 12th November 

Kathleen McCorry North Circular Road 
Davy McConville, Drumnamoe Avenue 

Maureen McCorry, Kilwilke Road 
Alice Marshall, Donnelly Gardens 
John Leathem, Woodville Avenue 

Sheila McCann, Beech Court 
Hugh Devlin, Moylinn/Oakleigh Fold 

Tommy McKenna, Edward Street/Watford 
Mary Ann McAlinden, Portadown 

Patsy Heaney, Ulster Street 
 

Monday 13th November 
Bobby Carville, Kilwilke Road 

Martin McClean, Kilmaine Street 
Edith McCann, Kelly Gardens 

Mary Maguire, Aghagallon/Lurgan 
Jim McCann, Birmingham/Castle Lane 

 

Tuesday 14th November 
Sean Lavery, Ennis Green 

Martin Campbell, Brett Park/Knock Eden 
Joseph Towe, Birmingham 
John Park, Lavery Avenue 
Annie Lennon, Shore Road 
John Gallery, Donegreagh 
Rose Doran, Edward Street 

Rosemary McCann, Ballyhegan 
Patrick McVeigh, Kilwilke Gardens 

Patrick Bunting, Arthur Street 
 

Wednesday 15th November 
Baby Peadar McFadden, Lake Street 

Baby Michael Patrick Marshall, Allengrove  
Kathleen McConville, Brownlow Terrace 

Hannah Shanks, Deeny Drive 
Anne McConville, Wellington Street 

Patricia Devlin, Deramore Drive 
Sadie McIlwaine, Kilwilke Road 

Jim Coleman, Kilwilke Road 
Jim Russell, Melrose Park 

Samuel Menary, Wesley Place 
Fergus Magee, Kilmaine Street 

 

Thursday 16th November 
Margaret Casey, The Grange 
Annie Clarke, Killaghy Road 

Elizabeth Maginn, Wellington Street 
Bernadette Ferris, Conor Park 

 

Friday 17th November 
Peadar Fagan, Lake Street 

Paddy Doherty, Antrim Road 
Thomas Carter, Waring Street 
Thomas Hamill, Kilwilke Road 

Eddie Crothers, Banbridge 
Bobby McDowell, Bells Row/Australia 

Ciaran Carter, Ashgrove Close 
James Haughey, Waring Street 

John McElroy, Wesley Place 
Mary Catherine Mawhinney, Clara Street 

Joey Haughian, London/Sloan Street 
Maggie McVeigh, Kilwilke Road 

 
 

“Our hearts are ever restless until they rest in 
you, O Lord. Give rest to all who have fallen 
asleep in your love and awaken them on the 

day of resurrection! 

Parochial House and Parish Office     Tel. 3832 3161    

E-mail:office@stpetersparishlurgan.org   Website: www.lurganparish.com 

 St Paul’s Parish Office 38321289 & Parochial House, 54 Francis Street 38327173 

Safeguarding Children and Adults who require protection. 
Designated person for Dromore Diocese – Mrs Patricia Carville 077 8991 7741 

Parish Safeguarding Representative –Tel. 0756 329 3431 
 

St Vincent De Paul, Ozanam Centre 3832 5725        Bethany Bereavement Team: 075 4899 1681 
 

                 
 

We welcome the following children into 
the Christian Community through the 

Sacrament of Baptism 
 

Nancy Brown, Kiln Avenue 
 

Harry Thomas Hamill, Saint Anne’s 
 

Francis Michael Burns, Derry Park Lane 
Our prayers and good wishes are 

extended to their families. 
 

All parents wishing to have a child 
baptised in St Peter’s Parish, must 
notify the Parish Office in person. 
One month’s notice is required. 

 

Baptisms take place on the first, third 
and fifth Sundays of the month @ 1.30pm 

 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
 

3rd November - £3252.12 
 

Donations – £15 loose & £46 mite box 
 

Car Park - £101.50 & £1500 in 
compensation for lost earnings July/Aug 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 
and generosity. 

 

MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday 9.30am, 6pm (Vigil)  

Sunday 8am, 10am, (po polsku) & 
12.00 noon 

 

Monday, Wednesday & Thursday 8am 
 

 Tuesday & Friday 8am & 7pm 
  
 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH  
Sunday: 9am & 10.30am,  

 

Monday–Friday: 10am  
Saturday: 10.30 am & 7pm (Vigil) 

ANNIVERSARIES CONTINUED 
Saturday 18th November 

Alex Millar, Craigavon 
Annie Quinn, North Street 

Catherine McAlinden, Killaghy Rd 
Mary Mulholland, Liscorran Road 

Mary McAlinden, Lough Road 
Una McConville, Oakleigh Fold 
Alice McConville, Albert Street 

Jim McCorry, The Wood, 
Cornakinnegar 

Betty Piché, Long Island,  
New York 

Eternal rest grant on to them O 
Lord 

 

 NOVEMBER DEAD LIST 
 

The November Dead List forms 
are at the back of the Church.  

The forms have room for names 
on both front and back of the 
page. There are also lists in 

Polish, please leave them for our 
Polish parishioners. 

The envelopes are opened in the 
office and all money is taken out 

before they are added to the 
basket at the Sacred Heart Altar 
 

Pilgrimage to Knock Shrine for parents and young adults. 
Saturday 2nd December to Sunday 3rd – departing early Saturday and returning 
– 7.30 pm on Sunday - staying at St Mary’s Accommodation opposite the Shrine 

– package includes B & B, an evening meal and transport, picking up Newry, 
Banbridge and Lurgan.  Total cost £100 – an enriching and memorable 

experience is on offer to all through meeting like-minded people, experiencing 
the peacefulness and prayer of Knock Shrine the joy of all you meet on your 

pilgrimage – a great way to prepare for Christmas.  Please promote to others – 
for more information phone Frances on 028 30833898 - to book your place 

forward your name and contact number 
to youthdirector@dromorediocese.org  by 17th November 2023.   

Places are limited so book soon. 
 

Those attending Holy Hour in St Paul's 
Church 7-8pm this Sunday are asked 
to bring a photo of a loved one, which 
will be placed on the steps of the altar. 

CLANN EIREANN ANNUAL 
MASS FOR DECEASED 

MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
Tuesday 20th November @ 

7.00pm  
 

ST PETER'S ANNUAL MASS FOR 
DECEASED MEMBERS AND 

FRIENDS  
Tuesday, 27th November @ 

7.00pm 

Sean Treacy's Hurling Club 
are proud to celebrate their 

50th Anniversary, with a Gala 
Dinner in the Woodville Arms, 
Saturday 18th Nov @ 7pm.  

For tickets, contact Caoimhe, 
077 8952 5235 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The Mass for the recently deceased will 
take place this Tuesday 14th November 

@ 7pm.  
The families of the deceased have been 

invited to attend and a family 
representative will carry an inscribed 
candle (provided by the parish) to the 
Sanctuary at the beginning of Mass. 

Please come early to collect your 
candle. 

 
Mass for deceased parishioners of  

St Paul’s – Monday 13th November @ 
7.00pm 

Knights of St Columbanus, Lurgan, 
Annual Collection 

Collection will be made following all 
Masses at this weekend of 11th & 

12th November.   
Monies collected will continue to be 

used to support projects in the 
parishes of St. Peter’s and St Paul’s, 

the continued support from our 
parishioners is very much 

appreciated. 

REMEMBERING OUR BELOVED DEAD 
I chose to be thankful, not to be sad, 
for all of the wonderful years that we 

had.  You gave me a smile that no one 
can steal; you gave me a purpose in 

life that was real. You gave me a 
blessing like no other could when I was 

confused you understood.  
You gave me much more than I could 

repay, God put peace in my heart 
when He called you away. Though I 
stand by your grave, I’ll not shed a 
tear, I’ll always be thankful because 

you were here. 
 

 

Community Outreach Group 
presents: 

Beating Your Own Drums - 
Traditional Music Culture. The 
Lambeg and Bodhran drums, 

with Colum McCusker and  
Leo O'Neill to lead us.  

At St. Peter's Parish Hall, North 
St., on Wednesday, 22nd 

November at 8pm.  
All are welcome. 

 

ADORATION CHAPEL, 
EDWARD STREET 

Adoration 9am-9pm 
 

Aghagallon Santa Fun Run/Walk 
Sunday 3rd December 10.30am 

Lurgan Park.  
All proceeds to  

Southern Area Hospice 
 

Also 
 

Join us for Southern Area 
Hospice ‘Light Up A Life Service’ 

Craigavon Civic Centre 
Wednesday 6th December 12 

noon 
Short 20-minute service 

followed by free refreshments. 

 
 

‘‘Be alone with 
Jesus. Then your 
heart will feel the 
joy that only he 

can give’  

Requests for Anniversaries and 
Month’s Mind notices should be 
left into the Parish Office on or 

before 12 noon on the Wednesday 
of the week before if they are to 

be included in the Bulletin.  
The minimum diocesan stipend is 

£10.  As we have a booking 
system, anniversaries can be 

booked in advance until the end 
of the year. 

Please use the anniversary 
envelopes at the back of the 

Church 

 
 

The Novena in St Peter’s will 
continue on Tuesday’s. 

The Novena prayers will be recited 
at the 8.00am and 7.00pm Masses. 

 

**************************** 
 

The Novena in St Paul’s will 
continue on Monday’s.  

The Novena prayers will be said at 
the 10.00am Mass. 

 

Knock Shrine, All Night Vigil, 
Thursday 7th December 2023 
 Coach £25. Booking & info 
Gabrielle 079 3352 1105 or 
Catherina 078 9981 0181 

 

Mass for Recently 
Deceased  

‘Let us remember 
them.’ 

 

MONTH’S MIND 
Sunday 12th November 

Seamus Moore, Linen Mews 
Thursday 16th November 

Teresa Campbell, Lake Street 

PARISH OFFICE 
The office will be closed on 

Monday 13th November and will 
re-open Tuesday 14th @ 10am. 

 

 

One fervent Hail Mary with love 
and thought said, is better than 
volumes of prayers poorly read. 
 If time and one’s duties prevent 
a long prayer, just say one Hail 

Mary with fervour and care. 
 

The ’Golden Hail Mary’ which from 
the heart springs, the greatest of 

blessings from Mary it brings. 
And we never will know ‘til before 
Mary’s throne, how that daily Hail 

Mary brought us to her home. 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
With Fr Jozef  

Friday 6.00pm - 6.45pm 

St Colman’s College, Newry 
BICENTENIAL CELEBRATION 

OF FOOTBALL 
‘Renewing old friendships.’ 
Canal Court Hotel, Newry 
Saturday 18th November 

7.00pm. 
To book or make a contribution 

towards this unique event: 
kfranklin940@c2ken.net  

cmurray525@c2ken.net or 
rmcmahon809@c2ken.net  

St Vincent DePaul will begin 
their appeal for help with food, 
gifts and toys for distribution to 
families in need for Christmas. 
This will begin on the weekend 

of 19 November until 17th 
December. 

The St Vincent DePaul shop is 
short of shopping bags.  

If anyone has any bags to 
spare, they can be dropped off 

at the centre. 
As always, we are indebted to 


